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 Berkeley City College

College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES
Monday, March 7, 2016

 Present:
Krista Johns, Andre Singleton, Brenda Johnson, Jennifer Lenahan, Nancy Cayton, Rich Berberian, Carolyn Martin, Hermia Yam, Roberto Gonzalez, Brianna Rogers, Karen Shields, Josie Baltodano, Cleavon Smith, Joe Doyle, Ramona Butler, Sam Gillette, May Chen, Laura Roberto, Tanya Moore, Natalia Fedorova, Gail Pendleton, Antonio Barreiro, Shirley Slaughter, Tram Vo-Kumamoto, Cynthia Reese
Chair:
Krista Johns, Interim President



	Meeting Called to Order: 12:16 PM

	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS
	FOLLOW-UP/

ACTION ITEM

	1.
	Agenda Review /Approval of 02/22/16 Roundtable Minutes

	The agenda was reviewed by Dr. Johns.
A motion was made by Mr. Cleavon Smith to approve the February 22nd Roundtable Minutes

Second by Dr. Josefina Baltodano

All in favor


	

	2.
	Revise BCC Mission Statement

	The need for revising our mission statement came up during planning for our update of the Educational Master Plan. The mission statement as currently written did not meet the requirements of the accreditation standards. 
The suggestion was to add an explanatory phrase.  The revision would be added language for alignment/compliance with the 2014 Accreditation Standards.
The current statement would remain unchanged:

Berkeley City College’s mission is to promote student success, to provide our diverse community with educational opportunities, and to transform lives.

The suggested added language is:

The College achieves its mission through instruction, student support and learning resources which enable its enrolled students to earn associate degrees and certificates, and to attain college competency, careers, transfer, and skills for lifelong success.
Thoughts and comments were requested in regards to the suggested added language of the mission statement.   
After a brief discussion it was recommended to revise the added language as follows:
The College achieves its mission through instruction, student support and learning resources which enable its enrolled students to earn associate degrees and certificates, to attain college competency, and to prepare for careers, transfer, and lifelong success.
A motion was made by Ms. Brianna Rogers to approve the mission statement as amended.

Second by Ms. Karen Shields

All in favor


	 

	3.
	Facilities:  Swing Space Rental & 2118 Milvia Building Updates

	2118 Milvia Street

Last week Ms. Tram Vo-Kumamoto and Dr. Krista Johns met with Chancellor Jowel Laguerre, Dr. Sadiq Ikharo and our architects. They were reminded that in the planning process, we had agreed that we should have double the space we have now by the mid-2020s.  The current space at 2050 Center is about 165,000 square feet but the usable space is a little less than 100,000 square feet. The new building is about 25,000 square feet.
The architects shared that the user group conversations have been very helpful and they are at a point now where they can develop a cost model to go out for bid.  They have concluded that the building will never be exactly what we are looking for, if we only did a remodel. Money being allocated for the remodel is around $11M and at least half of that would be directed to redoing the foundation. The remodel does not include changing the ceiling height nor restroom relocations. 

The other item discussed was that the remodel would be 3-4 years and, in four years, we could be well into demolishing the building to construct the desired structure for our needs. As a result of information shared by the architect, what came out of the meeting was to request cost models.

· What would the model be for a 5-6 story building?
· What would the model be for a well-designed 3 story building?

The architect’s perspective on the limitations of the remodel approach has opened the door to possibly do more. 

There was a question presented regarding the current occupants of the building.  The lease of the current tenant has been extended to December.
Discussion regarding parking
· It was noted that parking is up for discussion and the Downtown Berkeley plan is to eliminate usage of cars in the immediate vicinity and encourage use of public transportation.

· It has been proposed that BCC would be able to have parking allocated in the new parking garage that is being built.

· In regards to the use of public transportation, it was stated that we will need to take into consideration the fact that many of our faculty members are adjunct and it is impractical to expect them to use public transportation due to their work at multiple colleges/universities.

Referencing the discussion on the cost models, it was asked if there is a possibility for the new space to be dedicated to administrative services and remodeling the space at 2050 Center Street. 

· Dr. Johns responded that was going to have to be the case with the current layout. 

It was discussed with the architects that if the building itself were not used for students, would we need to spend as much on the foundation. 

· Given the various scenarios, the architects were very adamant that there would not be any scenario where we would not have students present in the building for support or services.
Cost models being looked at:
· Price out as is
· Move 3rd floor air conditioning equipment, etc. to the roof creating 3 full stories but not changing the general layout.

· New build
· Looking at different floor levels, 3, 4, 5, 6

· Looking at possible partnership for high-rise including affordable housing for faculty and staff

The reality is that we would be looking at how far we could get with our budget and what more we would need to seek through other funding sources.

Swing Space

The swing space at Allston Way will end on June 30, 2016. The new swing space will be located at 2000 Center Street, 1st floor and will be available on June 1st. 
Dr. Johns provided a brief overview of some of the proposed space allocations. The reason this information was shared was so that there were no assumptions that what was previously at Allston Way would now be in the swing space on Center Street.
There was additional discussion on:

· Construction that will be happening.

· The square footage for the 2050 Center St. building and the future goal to double the space in 2020.

· That it is more than a goal but really a demographic projection regarding the need for Berkeley City College’s services in our area and the student population, where ideally we would need to be at 200% of that by the mid-2020s.

· The classroom space at 2000 Center St., student capacity, and how that was determined.
· Furniture size with respect to class size and the types of classes assigned to the space.
· Smart classrooms – they will not have internal wiring.

· Student Services’ communication sharing regarding allocation of space and moving plans.

	

	4.
	Classified Hiring Prioritization – Committee Update & Recommendation

	Document referenced:  Classified Prioritization Committee Recommendations
1. The General Fund is the grouping of jobs for which we would need to get extra money from the district General Fund.

2. Categorical Funds are special funding streams that already have the positions allocated.

3. College Operational Needs (unranked) are needs that have been identified. There was not a process for ranking them in part because the number was small.

4. Programmatic Needs (unranked) are additional requests for General Fund new positions that did not get ranked.
The positions listed under General Funds were reviewed and is the same list that came out of last year’s process.  The one slight adjustment made was that the PIO position was listed last year and it pulled out as it was approved for recruitment this year. 

Under Programmatic Needs it was stated that the positions with asterisks may be positions where there are no existing job description but there is an explicit need for the function.
For clarification of the positions under College Operation Needs (unranked) it was stated by Dr. Johns that generally when those positions have been able to be filled, they have gone through a bucket of money that has been housed in General Services and they have not gone through a General Fund process.  The other thing is that there has been a recommendation regarding some of these areas that there be a different prioritization process, not only because of the funding stream, but because it is hard to compare importance.
Mr. Cleavon Smith stated that this speaks to the way we need to communicate with our representatives for District Facilities.  If General Services is going through their own particular Program Review and making recommendations for allocation of resources, that are going to be vetted at Facilities, and not necessarily at the colleges, we need to make sure people know about this.

There was additional discussion regarding Student Services positions in the Programmatic Needs (unranked) areas as well as the IT Staff position in the College Operation Needs (unranked) area. 
· The group agreed on the top six, as the number of requests outnumbered the number of positions. We will probably get permission to fill the top 1-2 on the list.

· The IT position was identified as a need but it could not be confirmed as the current unfilled position.

Dr. Laura Roberto reported that part of the reason positions are divided between College Operational and Programmatic is that these are positions that are all unranked as the committee realized that this is the second year that we have asked for positions that were not received.  Instead of spending time ranking them, they wanted to resubmit what we didn’t get last year.  It was divided out to provide a clearer picture for committee members, as it would be difficult to rank the positions using the same rubric. Also we are so far away from funding for Priority 2 that what the committee hopes to do between now and the end of the school year is rank it, but the primary focus is getting Priority 1 filled.
Ms. Slaughter indicated that the IT position should probably be pulled on the same lines as the PIO position because we have a vacant position and that position is currently in our budget and has been unfilled for a couple of years. 

It was requested that Mr. Barreiro help look into whether we should just hire the job that’s open or if there is more to it than that.

It was also brought up that there is a Library Technician position in the budget.

Dr. Johns indicated that there needs to be another step in the prioritization process:

· Once the needs are compiled, the list needs to be submitted to our Chief Business Officer, Ms. Slaughter, to identify whether it is a vacant position that there is funding for or not. 
Career Services Specialist was reported by Dr. May Chen as being listed for several years and the job description was developed and sent to the district with CTE funding identified for the hiring. 

Mr. Roberto Gonzalez added that it seems like this there has been a repeated theme over the years where there is a vacancy but there is not a lot of consistency in knowing what to do, when to do it, or whether to do it.  There are several examples where there have vacancies for different reasons and it seems we need a process within the college to determine whether we can move forward with that hire given the funding. The discussion at the prioritization meeting last week was that many of them were sitting at the table a year ago with 4 to 5 positions, mostly categorical, identified as having existing funding to implement the hiring process and a year has gone by without any of those positions being filled.
Dr. Johns stated that when we have a vacancy there still needs to be a conversation and consideration of whether it is a position that needs to be rolled over and rehired as is or is there something that has changed.  This is part of the same consideration that happens with faculty based on programming or student demographic, or demand changes. That doesn’t excuse leaving vacancies sitting if there is a need to fill them. 

It was agreed that Ms. Slaughter would provide a list of open funded, but unfilled positions as part of the prioritization process as opposed to lists being sent to her from committee members for confirmation.

There was additional discussion for clarification on the Distance Ed Analyst position, the Library Technician and the Veterans Program Staff position.  It was stated that additional answers to any questions or concerns can be found by reviewing the Program Reviews.
A motion was made by Ms. Shirley Slaughter to adopt the General Fund ranking (1-6) as proposed through the Classified Prioritization process.

Second by Ms. Brenda Johnson
All in favor with one abstention, Dr. Josie Baltodano

A motion was made by Ms. Nancy Cayton that we ask the Classified Prioritization committee to meet one or two more times to look at the overall way in which we do classified prioritizations in terms of the Categorical hirings, the rubric use for operational jobs, as well as identifying any General Fund positions that could be hired now due to vacancies; look at questions that have come up today around hiring and hiring prioritization before we embark on next year’s process.
Second by Dr. Josie Baltodano

All in favor

Opposed: None


	Dr. Johns agrees with this and will note.



	5.
	Equipment Prioritization – Committee Update & Recommendation

	The Technology Committee started the year in January looking at BCC technology requests across the college from Program Reviews. It became clear that the requests far outpaced what the available funds were. They made the decision to focus on end of life equipment replacements in order to get a subset of workable technology requests. They have been working on this for the last month. The end of life requests are estimated at $1.4M for equipment that is between 5 and 17 years old.
· Faculty and staff workstations

· Classrooms

· All of the different domains of the college

A list was sent out on Friday. Mr. Barreiro will resend the list to all Roundtable members. 

Highlights:

· $360K of network infrastructure equipment to replace end of life equipment

· $840K of computer laboratory equipment

· $150K faculty and staff workstations

Available Funding:

Unlike last year, this year we have approximately $200K to work with. Approximately $100K is from salary savings and an additional $110K is one-time funding for technology replacements.

This Wednesday, March 9th,  the Technology Committee has a 5.5 hour allotment of time to accommodate all of the different schedules, where they will take the list of what is roughly $1.4M and distilling it down to actionable items using that roughly $200K of funding. The focus will be on the end of life replacements that touch students and focus on instruction.  There are also urgent needs in terms of faculty and staff workstations that they will be looking at as well. An invitation was extended by Mr. Barreiro for anyone who wishes to come to that session in the TLC, 12:30 – 5:00 pm. At the end of that they will send out the prioritize list of available funding with brief rationale bullet points. This will be sent via email to Roundtable. There will be a few days provided for comments which will be collected and an electronic motion will be made to approve the prioritized list.

	

	6.
	Reports:  Classified Senate/Academic Senate/ASBCC/Department Chairs

	Classified Senate:  Nothing to report at this time.

Department Chairs: Working to try to streamline some processes between Chairs and some services.



	7.
	Other Business

	None.
	

	
	

	
	Next meeting: 
	April 4, 2016, 12:15 pm, Room 451A/B
	


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu
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